December 17, 1930. Mr. H. M. Jaquays. President, Graduates' Society of McGill University. Dear Mr. Jaquays. A letter from Professor W.G.S.Adams of Oxford to the Principal has just been received, regarding the Lectures which he is to give here on the Graduates' Endowment Fund in the spring. I have been looking through the file of correspondence to acquaint myself with some of the matters touched upon. On November 14 last, Mr. G.B. Glassoo, Secretary of the Gradua tes' Society, communicated with Sir Arthur and said that the Trustees and the Committee "envisaged a possibility that the Graduates' Society might publish the Lectures and have the copyright to them; but if not, they hope that if Professor Adams himself published the Lectures he would give acknowledgment to the McGill Graduates' Lectureship in so doing". Sir Arthur Currie has communicated this matter to Professor Adams, who, in his reply says that it is his idea to publish the Lectures with the Oxford University Press and that he intends to state the occasion on which and the auspices under which they were given. I think it important to forward you at once what Professor Adams' intentions are, and I am sending copy of this letter to Mr. Glassco. To my knowledge, it is this sort of an arrangement that is generally made when a notable professor is selected to give bectures such as the Hibbert Lectures, the Gifford Lectures, and so on. Yours faithfully. Assistant to the Principal.